Miss Grace G. Tully Executive Secretary Franklin D. Roosevelt Memorial Foundation 810 Eighteenth Street, N. W. Washington 6, D. C.

Dear Miss Tully:

Please forgive me for the delay in acknowledging your letter of March 1. To be perfectly frank, it seems that everything has been off schedule with us for several months. Mr. Carter was confined to his home for eight weeks with the virus "bug", and your letter of January 12 was received during his illness, and I took it to him, thinking he might feel like giving me some ideas or suggestions. Meanwhile, so many things popped up, including my illness and absence from the office. As soon as Mr. Carter was able to travel, he left for Arizona to recuperate, and that is the status of the situation now.

I am sure he would have some interesting items to contribute to your historical data for the Franklin D. Roosevelt Memorial Foundation; however, we have kept as much business and detail from him as possible, so if, when he returns to the office in another couple or three weeks, and it isn't too late, I am sure you will hear from him.

Yours very truly.

Secretary to A. G. Carter